Association of College and Research Libraries, New Jersey Chapter 
New Jersey Library Association, College and University Libraries Section
User Education Committee
Minutes of the meeting on 01/26/2007, Friday, at the Bankier Library, 
Brookdale Community College, Lincroft, New Jersey
Attendees, listed in alphabetical order: Steve Chudnick, Eleonora Dubicki, Caroline Geck, Ruth Hamann, Theo Haynes, Ma lei Hsieh, Leslie Murtha, Lynee Richel, Annemarie Roscello, Karen Topham
· Various members of the group said they would review and update either the committee’s webpage <http://www.njla.org/njacrl/usered> or the committee’s Yahoo! Groups account <NJ-ACRL_User_ed@yahoogroups.com>.  Theo will review the webpage links, Karen will review profiles and other items contained within Yahoo! Groups, and Annemarie will upload the committee’s recent program handouts to Yahoo! Groups.

· Caroline stated that she attended the VALE Shared Information Literacy (SIL) Committee’s breakout session at the 2007 VALE Conference held January 5th, 2007 at the Bush Student Center, Rutgers University.  At this breakout session, SIL members expressed a desire to collaborate with the User Education Committee. User Education Committee members are receptive to collaborating with other library committees, such as SIL. Members discussed the possibility of inviting several leading members of the SIL Committee to future meetings. 
· Many members would like further information about the VALE Shared Information Literacy Materials Database <http://www.valenj.org/~kearneyr/sildb.html>, especially about how this database compares with the S.O.S. for Information Literacy <http://www.informationliteracy.org/default.php>database.  Many members already use the S.O.S. for Information Literacy site as their first choice in finding materials for use in their library instruction sessions.
· Members agreed that any shared materials addressing assessment measures and outcomes are greatly desired by library instructors across the state.  Ruth, for instance, has developed a library instruction request form that helps faculty identify their desired library instruction outcomes.  Ruth will forward this form to members and will most likely submit this form to the VALE Shared Information Literacy Materials Database.
· The committee discussed upcoming User Education Committee programs planned for the 2007 Annual N.J.L.A. Conference.  Plans are on track, and updates will be given at the next meeting.  Leslie has volunteered to create an evaluation survey for both programs, and this survey will include a section that will ask for contact information if participants are interested in joining the User Education Committee. Other members suggested making this evaluation form available on Yahoo! Groups; so it can be used as a template for future programs.  
· Annemarie will e-mail the most up-to-date Online Database Tutorials grid to members for updating, since many databases have recently changed their tutorial options.
· The committee discussed options for future programs.  Most of the ideas focused on collaborative efforts with school librarians to highlight and further develop information literacy skills that are important for success at the college level. 

· Members suggested that the committee place on the agenda for the next meeting the topic of the ICT Literacy Assessment developed by ETS <http://www.ets.org> because the assessment ties into lifelong learning and information literacy.  
Submitted by Caroline Geck,
Vice-Chair, NJ-ACRL User Education Committee
